

1 Federal Street, 8th Floor Boston, MA 02110 T:617.723.2050 F:617.227.3451 Aecom.com

July 21, 2025

Re: MassDOT NEVI, 45 Mazzeo Drive, Randolph, MA 02368

Town of Randolph Town Council Clerk Ms. Natalie Oliveras 41 South Main Street Randolph, MA 02368

Dear Ms. Oliveras,

The Massachusetts Department of Transportation (MassDOT) is planning the subject project to make significant investments in electric vehicle (EV) charging infrastructure along specified highway corridors in Massachusetts that will provide a convenient, reliable, and equitable Direct-Current Fast Charging (DCFC) experience for all users through the federally funded National Electric Vehicle Infrastructure (NEVI) program. Currently, MassDOT is in the process of siting, designing, and permitting the first phase of locations. The implementation of NEVI within Massachusetts also includes contracting with private entities to accomplish the deployment.

A location in Randolph, specifically the parking lot of the Shops at Randolph at 45 Mazzeo Drive has been chosen for its compliance with the site requirements. In selecting each location, MassDOT evaluated potential site vulnerabilities, such as flooding and sea level rise but also ensured that the site met applicable federal and state NEVI program requirements. Those specific requirements include the minimization or elimination of gaps greater than fifty miles on selected routes of the EV Alternative Fuel Corridor (AFC) network in Massachusetts and compliance with the maximum site distance of one mile from the applicable EV AFC.

A locus map showing the proposed location is enclosed. MassDOT Environmental, with assistance from AECOM, is in the process of evaluating the potential environmental impacts associated with the project. To assist in this evaluation, I am asking that you notify me of any concerns relative to the project's potential impacts on environmental, social, economic, or cultural resources, such as wetlands, waterbodies, endangered species, and natural heritage.

Deployment is ongoing but the construction of the first phase is anticipated to begin once all approvals are in place, likely in late 2025. Please feel free to contact me at piper.cole@aecom.com,

if you have any questions or require further information regarding the project. This letter has been sent to the following Randolph government employees for coordination.

Position	Name
Town Manager	Brian P. Howard
Director of Planning	Michelle Tyler
Conservation Commission	Joe Dunn
Historic Commission	Henry Cooke, Chair
Police Chief	Anthony Marag
Fire Chief	Ronald Cassford
Director of Public Works	Neil McCole, DPW Superintendent

Thank you for your assistance.

Piper Cole

Sincerely,

AECOM

Piper Cole

Planner

Enclosure – 45 Mazzeo Drive, Randolph, MA 02368 – Locus Map

CC: Jeffrey Shrimpton – MassDOT Environmental